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Hello, my name is Jen Brusa, and I’m the owner of Beloved Cheesecakes in Albany 

and Canby.  

 

I’m writing in to let you know I strongly oppose HB 2025. 

 

This bill is a massive tax grab—on gas, vehicle sales, registrations—that hurts the 

people who can least afford it. As a small business owner, I already feel the squeeze 

of rising costs. This would only make it worse. We depend on vehicles to run our 

business—deliveries, supplies, transportation—and every new fee cuts deeper into 

our ability to survive. 

 

It’s not just business owners. Rural families, low-income workers, seniors—they’ll all 

pay more just to get to work, school, or the store. This bill punishes them while 

offering no real relief or alternatives. 

 

I urge you: vote no on HB 2025. It’s bad policy. It’s bad timing. And Oregonians 

deserve better. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Jen Brusa  

Beloved Cheesecakes  


